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Brothers,

After many discussions and deliberations with my wife and Brothers of the Order, I have 
decided to place my name in consideration for Junior-Vice Commander-in-Chief. I have not 
arrived at this decision lightly, as with each position I have held in the Order and outside the 
Order, the well being and direction of the organization is a top priority for me.

As long as I can remember, I have sought information about the Civil War, it wasn’t until after 
my first visit to Gettysburg in 2010, that I discovered my ancestral link to the “Boys in Blue”. I 
then sought out The Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War for membership.  I have spent 
the past few years working diligently for the Order. As a member of the Council of 
Administration, the National Committee of Program and Policy, and National Webmaster, I 
have spent countless hours working in the best interest of the order. 

I hope you will give me due consideration in my endeavor to assist the Order at the National 
Level. I know each brother in every Camp and Department strives to preserve and protect the
valiant history of our ancestor who fought so bravely, that our country would survive. My 
desire is to be allowed to serve the National Organization with a servants’ heart and the same
dedication I serve the Department of Michigan

 As you attend the National Encampment, I sincerely ask for your vote and support for Junior-
Vice Commander-in-Chief.

In Fraternity, Charity, and Loyalty,

Robert R Payne, PDC


